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[bookmark: _GoBack]REPORTS OF THE IAOS NOMINATING COMMITTEES

The IAOS Nominating Committee for the Executive Committee was set up in September 2012.  The membership was: Hermann Habermann (Chair), Grace Bediako, Enrique DeAlba, Stefan Schweinfest, and Hai-Shan Fu.

The setting up of the Nominating Committee was announced in the November 2012 Members Update and on our web site.  Members were encouraged to send suggestions for candidates to the Chair of the Nominating Committee.  The Nominating Committee reported on 14 February 2013, proposing the following Executive Committee members:

Mario Palma, Vice President, INEGI, Mexico

Angela Me, Chief, Research and Trend Analysis Branch, United Nations Vienna

Yasin Elhag Abdin, Director General, Sudan

Steve Landefeld, Director, Bureau of Economic Statistics, USA

Unfortunately there was a misunderstanding as to the remit of the Nominating Committee which did not nominate a President-elect.  Consequently a second Nominating Committee was set up solely to make such a nomination.  The membership of the second committee was: Hallgrimur Snorrason (Chair), Misha Belkindas, Margarita Guerrero, and Eduardo Nunes.

This second committee reported on 5 April, nominating the following candidate for President-Elect:
Ola Awad, President of the Palestinian Central Bureau of Statistics
All those nominated have agreed to serve.  There being only one candidate for each vacancy, the candidates proposed by the Nominating Committees have been deemed elected.  Consequently the Executive Committee membership for 2013 to 2015 will be:

	Shigeru Kawasaki (President)
Ola Awad  (President-Elect) 
Mario Palma  (Executive Committee member)
Angela Me  (Executive Committee member)
Yasin Elhag Abdin  (Executive Committee member)
Steve Landefeld  (Executive Committee member)
SCORUS member (to be decided)
Ada Van Krimpen (Treasurer and Director of ISI Permanent Office)

The results of the Nominating Committees were reported on the web site in June.  The new Committee takes up office immediately after the General Assembly.  In light of the misunderstanding on the remit of the Nominating Committee, the wording of this section of our Statutes has been clarified in the changes recently considered by the membership.

Stephen Penneck
